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February 23, 2023 
 
Senator John Hoffman, Chair 
Senate Human Services Committee 
2111 Minnesota Senate Bldg.  
St. Paul, MN 55155 
 
Subject: Support SF4104 - Modifying Take Home Dosing Requirements for Opioid Treatment 
Programs 
 
Dear Chair Hoffman;  
 
We hope this letter finds you in good health and high spirits. We at the Minnesota Harm 
Reduction Collaborative are writing to express my strong support for HF4014 and SF4104, 
which aim to modify take-home dosing requirements for Opioid Treatment Programs in 
Minnesota to align with federal government standards. 
 
Over the past half-century, a wealth of evidence has been accumulated through clinical studies, 
randomized controlled trials, systematic reviews, and meta-analyses regarding the effectiveness 
of medications in treating Opioid Use Disorder (OUD). The consensus is clear: long-term 
treatment with effective agonist medications is the safest and most efficacious option for 
individuals with OUD. 
 
A recent review of medications to treat OUD concluded that the evidence for efficacy, both in 
reducing opioid use and retaining patients in care, is strongest for agonist treatment. 
Furthermore, individuals with OUD who are engaged in long-term treatment with methadone or 
buprenorphine are significantly less likely to die compared to those who are untreated. In fact, 
treatment with agonist medication has been associated with an estimated mortality reduction of 
approximately 50 percent among people with OUD. 
 
Unfortunately, access to methadone treatment in Minnesota remains challenging due to 
geographic distribution and the restrictive nature of required attendance schedules. This limits 
the ability of individuals with OUD to receive the necessary care and support they need to 
achieve successful recovery. 



 
However, recent federal initiatives have shown promising progress in advancing access to 
methadone treatment. These initiatives include allowing opioid users to access medications 
through pharmacies and expanding take-home dosing protections. By aligning Minnesota's laws 
with federal guidelines, we can equip practitioners with the readiness to adapt and change as 
federal laws continue to advance. 
 
It is important to note that methadone is a federally regulated substance, making state-level 
reforms challenging. By supporting HF4014 and SF4104, we can ensure that Minnesota stays 
up-to-date with federal regulations while simultaneously improving access to life-saving 
treatment for individuals with OUD. 
 
Thank you for your time and attention to this critical matter. I trust that you will carefully consider 
the importance of supporting HF4014 and SF4104. Together, we can make a profound 
difference in the lives of individuals affected by OUD and create a healthier, more supportive 
state for all. 
 
Please feel free to contact us if you require any further information or if there is any way we can 
assist in advancing this cause. We look forward to seeing positive progress in this area. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Minnesota Harm Reduction Collaborative  
 
Edward Krumpotich 
Policy Lead 
 
Rory O’Brien 
Chair of Communications 
 
Kurtis Hanna 
Chair of Policy 
 


